Bernard Fensterwald, Jr., 927 15th St. N.W., Room 409 Washington, D.C. 20005

Dear Mr. Fensterwald:

Thanks very much for sending the first issue of your excellent newsletter. My response is enclosed.

Since I think this is such an excellent idea, I hope you will not mind a couple of suggestions:

Where possible without too much clutter, wouldn't it be good thing to include dates? Those of us who try to keep files need dates in many many cases. For example, you mention a number of suits that have been filed. When?

Your paragraphs on new books appearing in the field are excellent. Why not extend this to include important magazine articles, even significant stories appearing in the press in various parts of the country?

And I found a minor mistake (Oh Boy). On page 3, at the end of paragraph 4, you refer to the autopsy panel "which Ramsey Clark convened just prior to the Shaw trial." It would require too much digging to say when he convened it, if that ever was announced. The panel actually met Feb. 26, 1968. The first Shaw trial started almost a year later on Jan. 21, 1969. The panel's conclusions had been saved and were announced Jan. 16, 1969.

Enough of nitpicking. Just keep the newsletter coming when you can, and thanks again.

Sincerely,

James D. White

35 Castle Rock Drive

Mill Valley, Calif. 94941